HVHS Site Council March Meeting

To: TRSD School Board

From: Hidden Valley High School Site Council

Re: March Site Council Meeting

Date: March 31, 2016

Chairperson: Daye Stone

Members Present: Daye Stone, Susie Biller, Tammy Green, Teri Ellis, Rayne Wilson, Nicole Brown

Members absent: Tammy Green

The meeting was called to order at 3:40 pm at HVHS with the pledge of allegiance.

The minutes for the February meeting were read and Nicole made a motion to approve them. Teri seconded the motion and the minutes were approved unanimously.

Our Accreditation Visitation is scheduled for April 7th and we have been preparing for the team. The day will start with a presentation from Daye with an overview of what our school is. Part of the visitation includes interviews of parent's students and staff; we are setting up these schedules. They will be asking the stakeholders what we do well and we can improve on. We have a lot of evidenced collected based on the standards. We have survey data from all stakeholders and it will be included as part of the evidence. The data was also used to drive the responses for

April 23rd will be our third annual Hall of Fame Inductions. This year we are inducting Kris Haeckler, Carol Devencenzi, Grant Curnow, Wayne Waier, Travis Johnson, Dustin Hill, Ryan Wilson, the 1978 Volleyball Team and the 2000 Boys Soccer Team. Brian is working with Logan Signs to design a wall to honor the Hall of Fame. We are having individual plagues for all of the inductees and teams to date. We plan to have the Hall of Fame wall completed by April 23rd.

Penny is still working on Pathways, we will be aligning pathways as we finalize Microsoft Office Suite and Future Forum and the changes that are coming with that.

We will be hosting a luncheon in the forum of a Principals Round Table. Daye will give the same presentation as he is for the Accreditation Visitation and talk about what is working well and what is not at HV. Parents will be invited to reach a cross section of our parents, community members and to get stakeholders feedback.

The first meeting of the Village was held March 15th there were about 35 folks that attended. We had a cross section of community members, political members, Carl Wilson and Duane Stark attended. They shared some of the things the state legislature is working on around the legalization of pot. Prevention Specialist, DHS, Options, Choices, Sheriff Dave Daniels and about 20 parents and community members were there. There will be a follow up meeting in April and we will be partnering with JCF and FBLA. There is a large group of FBLA parents that are very involved. Partnering with JCF and FBLA we can plug in to a large cross section of parents. If one parent has the courage to stand up and say, "I pay for you r phone bill and you are not going to be using it inappropriately" we need to support him. We do not want the parent black balled by the student. If 150 parents rather than just one are standing up we can change the culture. By banning together it will lessen the stress on parents and students. We want to sponsor education events, we will be getting a news release going out.

Our SIP was presented to staff last Friday during professional development time. During the Accreditation Visitation we will have a guest log in and one person will be on it.

Daye will be e-mailing teachers and asking what worked well with the master schedule and what did not and what changes they would like to see in their class schedules. We will be starting to create the master schedule in April and have it set by May to pre-register kids in the computer lab.

Selina Alderson and Teri Cox are joining us from Options and will be here on Monday to meet and discuss our needs. We do not have counseling available for the mid level group of kids. They are skills trainers and will work individually and with small groups of kids on boundaries and self-control. We get them about 28 hours per week. This is an incredible addition to our counseling services.

Raynee moved to adjourn the meeting and Nicole seconded the motion. The meeting was adjourned at 4:25 pm